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Wood-Plastic Composite (WPC), a composite lumber or timber made of wood (any form) and thermosets or thermoplastics, is still a very new material relative to the long history of wood lumber as a building material but has experienced a major growth in mid-1990s. The greatest growth potential for WPCs is in building products that have limited structural requirements. Products include decking, fencing, industrial flooring, landscape timbers, railings, and moldings. Although the WPC industry is still only a fraction of a percent of the total wood products industry, it has made significant inroads in certain markets. Current end product manufacturers are an interesting mix of large and small manufacturers from both the plastics and forest products industries. 

Today, this interaction continues and these composites continue to evolve. A new generation of composites is emerging as material behavior is better understood, processes and performance are improved, and new opportunities are identified. Recent trends such as the desire to increase biocontent, growing production in different parts of the world, and, of course, the economy will play a major role in the future of these composites. Additionally, the advent of emerging technologies related to biopolymers, biorefineries, and nanotechnology are generating interest in new combinations of polymers and materials derived from wood or other natural fibers, some of which may be very different from those currently produced. 

In 1991, the First International Conference on Woodfiber-Plastic Composites was convened in Madison, Wisconsin, with the intent of bringing together researchers and industrial representatives from both the plastics and forest products industries to share ideas and technology on WPCs. A similar conference (Progress in Woodfibre-Plastic Composites) began in Toronto, Ontario, the following year and is being held in alternating years. These conferences have grown steadily in the 1990s, and additional conferences have been held in North America and elsewhere as the market has grown. 

11th International Conference on Wood & Biofiber Plastic Composites and Nanotechnology in Wood Composites Symposium are organized by USDA Forest Products Laboratory and Forest Products Society located at Madison, Wisconsin, in May 16 to 18, 2011. The conference and symposium are also sponsored by many other institutes including IUFRO.  
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